M. Jean Roudy Aly 

Minister of Justice and Public Security of Haiti

18 Avenue Charles Summer

PORT-AU-PRINCE, HAITI 
E-mail: rudly@yahoo.com 

Copy to:
Embassy of the Republic of Haiti 

Ms. Marie Guerlyne Janvier

Chaussée de Charleroi 139 

1060 BRUSSELS, BELGIUM
E-mail: ambassade@amb-haiti.be
(Plaats, datum)
Dear Mr. Minister,

I write to you to raise my concern about the safety of Pierre Espérance. He is a human rights defender and the Executive Director of the National Human Rights Defence Network. On April 26, 2019, unknown men on motorbikes, presumably belonging to a local gang, circled his office in Port-au-Prince. Espérance received previous threats in 2018, and in 2014 when a letter containing a bullet was sent to his offices. 

I therefore urge your office, along with the National Police, to fulfil their obligation to protect Pierre Espérance in accordance with his wishes.
I also urge you to conduct an immediate and independent investigation and to prosecute those responsible for the recent threats and intimidation against Pierre Espérance.
Thank you for your time and consideration. I am kindly awaiting your reply.

Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres)
